
THE LUTHERAN LETTER 
NEWSLETTER December 2022 

The days are darkening, the weather itself makes us draw inward, and yet, there is a madness to 

this season for going into debt, for buying what we can’t afford, for “getting and spending,” as Wil-

liam Wordsworth wrote in his poem, The World is Too Much with Us. The pressure is on to show our 

love for our loved ones through the gifts we give. 

Wordsworth wrote, “Getting and spending we lay waste our powers.” Of course this is the season 

for such consumerism. Sometimes I wonder can, “I even remember what I got last Christmas?” 

What powers is Wordsworth talking about? I believe he’s talking about our power to create and be 

creative; our power to be more hospitable to nature and neighbor. Our power to live into the call 

that is on our lives to be God’s hands in this world. 

“Getting and Spending” are great ways to distract ourselves from this season of anticipation for the 

coming of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. More than ever, we live in a world of distractions. I ran 

into someone recently who said to me that they are disengaging from so many things that vie for 

their time. Too much time was being swallowed up, never to be redeemed again. 

Why do we tolerate such distractions, such time robbers? My guess is that we are afraid of the 

emptiness that might be within us, an emptiness that Christ wants to fill, that only Christ can fill. 

 “Be still and know that I am God.” (Psalm 46:10) 

Maybe that is what most people are afraid of—acknowledging the true, ever pervasive presence of 

God. 

During this season of Advent, of waiting, I want to encourage us all, and be encouraged, to sit quiet-

ly, to reflect, to examine our lives, to simplify them, to focus them on what is most important. To 

see within ourselves the birthing of God with us, God in us, and all that this means for our individu-

al lives. To invite Christ into any emptiness we are carrying around, or denying even exists. 

In this time of Advent, as we wait, as we are expectant, as we prepare for Christmas Day, may we 

also remember the promise that is Christmas, that God is moving and acting in our lives, and that in 

the fullness of our time our prayers will be answered, as they were all those years ago in Bethle-

hem. Perhaps they may be answered in unexpected ways, and perhaps not on our timetable. Merry 

Christmas! 

Pastor Camp 



Blessing for your  

manger scene. 

 

Lord, 
bless all who look upon this manger; 
may it remind us of the humble birth 
of Jesus, and raise our thoughts to 
him, who is God-with-us and Savior 
of all, and who lives and reigns for-
ever and ever. 
Amen.  

 

 

3 pm 

Family Service 

Candlelight &   
Communion 

7 pm 

Candlelight &   
Communion 

9 pm 

Candlelight &   
Communion 

 

 

 

Altar Communion 

1st Sunday of each month 

Beginning January 1st 

 

 

 

 

There will be no music 

practices the week between 

Christmas and New Years!  

“See” you after the New 

Year! 



 

 

 
WOW Bible Study 
Saturday, December 3  
9 am   
 
Please join us as we 
conclude our study of 
women in the Bible using the book FIERCE by Episcopalian Pastor and col-
lege chaplain Alice Connor.  These particular women's stories, not often heard 
in church, can be messy, challenging, and beautiful.   If you weren’t able to 
join us previously – just come; you’ll still be able to join in the conversation.   
Questions?  Call or text Linda Rebuck at 610 613 6196 or                          
email Linda.Rebuck@gmail.com   

The Prayer Shawl Ministry will be meeting 
on Tuesday, Nov. 8 at 1:00 p.m. in rooms 
206-207.  Anyone is invited to join us.  We 
knit AND crochet prayer shawls, scarves 
and hats. Call if you have any ques-
tions, Sandy Castaldi       

484-262-0425. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, December 11th  

Immediately Following Worship 

 

Closed Agenda Meeting 

Proposed 2023 Budget 

Thanks to you ULC the 
nurses offices at 
Northern Lehigh 
School District will 
benefit from your gen-
erous donations ! 
Thank you for your 
support !!! 
The Social Ministry 

Team 

Blanket Tying for GWOH! 

mailto:Linda.Rebuck@gmail.com


 
 
ELCA WORLD HUNGER 
 Boise, Idaho 

 Recent data shows that food insecurity in the United States has increased dramati-
cally in the past year. But long before the numbers started showing up in research re-
ports, leaders and volunteers at Immanuel Lutheran Church in Boise, Idaho, saw the 
alarming increase in numbers of people lining up for food. 

 Two years ago, Immanuel's Food Fellowship was serving about 65 people a week, 
but since then about twice as many are showing up for hot meals, fresh fruit and vege-
tables, as well as whatever else the congregation could provide to meet their needs. 

 Like so many feeding ministries around the country, Immanuel's Food Fellowship is 
facing sky-rocketing costs. Not only are more people asking for help, but Covid-related 
issues have necessitated more take-out containers, disposable tableware and cups. And 
here is where the ELCA World Hunger program came to their rescue. Through Daily 
Bread Matching Grants, your giving to ELCA World Hunger connects you with local min-
istries like Immanuel's Food Fellowship throughout the United States. 

 In Immanuel's case, they used ELCA World Hunger's online platform to raise funds 
from local supporters, $500 of which were matched by ELCA World Hunger, thus effec-
tively doubling the funds they had for ministry. 

 As the people involved in Immanuel's Food Fellowship know, hunger is not simply 
a matter of numbers or even dollars. Each of the guests at the Food Fellowship ministry 
is a valued neighbor.  That's why it was important for the congregation to find new ways 
to help each guest.  

 Since the congregation was worshiping virtually, the Food Fellowship asked mem-
bers for donations to provide gift cards to guests at Christmas instead of the gifts usually 
provided.  They also made a special Christmas feast of ham, chicken and other tradition-
al holiday fixings.  

 Your gifts to ELCA World Hunger are not simply gifts to a program of the church, 
they are gifts to people who are hungry and who need to know that God loves them.
 Please be generous. Use the pew rack envelopes or send your offering to our ULC 
church office. 

  



 12/4 No Class 

”Manger Scene Open 

House” 

12/11 Movie and Lunch 

“Bishop and his wife” 

12/18 Christmas  

Activity 

12/25 No Class 

Merry Christmas 

Do you want to be a star? Christmas is coming 
and so is our annual Christmas Play! We will 
be putting on a virtual play called “Little 

Packages” and we need your help! We’ll be 
working on our Christmas Play for the next 

few weeks. We will be practicing on Sunday November 20th and 
Sunday November 27th. We will then film on Sunday December 4th 
and Sunday December 11th. Our grand reveal will be at the 3pm 
service on Christmas Eve (and it will be available online            
afterwards). You can still be part of the play even if you can’t make   
every Sunday. We hope to see you there! 

 

 Also, there will be no Sunday School from Sunday December 18th 
through Sunday January 1st. We will resume on Sunday January 
8th! 

December is filled with time spent on 

one of the most favorite outreaches 

our Youth Group takes part in.          

Below is the schedule! 

December 4th  

Shop for gifts for Jerusalem House 

December 11th 

Wrap gifts for Jerusalem House 

December 18th  

Christmas Pasty and Deliver gifts to 

Jerusalem House 

Stay tuned for pictures of this 
ministry in action! 





January 2023 Book 
Club  

Our next selection is 
Bewilderment by 
Richard Powers 

Theo Byrne, an astro-
biologist, searches 
for life throughout 
the cosmos, It’s a 
dream job for a sci-fi
-loving loner. He is 

also single-handedly raising his unusual 
nine-year-old, Robin, following the death 
of his wife. Robin is a sensitive, intro-
verted boy who spends hours painting 
elaborate pictures of endangered animals. 
He’s also prone to erratic behavior and 
about to be expelled from third grade for 
smashing his friend in the face. As his 
son grows more troubled, Theo hopes to 
keep him off psychoactive drugs. He 
learns of an experimental neurofeedback 
treatment to bolster Robin’s emotional 
control, one that involves training the boy 
on the recorded patterns of his mother’s 
brain.  
 
With its soaring descriptions of the natu-
ral world, its tantalizing vision of life be-
yond, and its account of a father and 
son’s ferocious love, Bewilderment in-
vites us to ponder the question: At what 
cost do we allow our capacities for fear, 
jealousy and appetite to crush other 
equally intrinsic gifts, like empathy, cour-
age and forbearance? Let’ s meet January 
22nd to discuss! 

 

Friday, December 9th 

@ 6pm 

Coplay Eatery 

 1214 Chestnut St. 

Coplay, PA 18037  

~ 

Order off the menu  

and pay for your own meal. 

~ 

Transportation from the church 

is available.   

~ 

RSVP with the office or            

Patti Hoffman 484-223-5760 

 

mailto:office@ulclv.org


Click here to order your pot pie tickets! 

2022 Journeymen Christmas Gift Exchange 

When:  Saturday December 10th, 2022 

When:  7:00AM 

Where: Room 102 & 103 at the church, enter by 

the rear door 

Gift Exchange:  Please bring a wrapped gift with an 

approximate value of $20.00   

Breakfast will be provided, so please RSVP to either 

Ron Pugh at RonPugh@RCN.com or 610-442-9170 

or the Church Office at 610-767-6884.  There is al-

https://secure.myvanco.com/YK49/campaign/C-Z9T3
mailto:RonPugh@RCN.com?subject=Journeymen%20Christmas%20Party
mailto:office@ulclv.org?subject=Journeymen%20Christmas%20Party


 

 Union Lutheran Church is receiving an amazingly generous gift 

from Emmanuel UCC, Allentown! Because Emmanuel’s Sunday worship 

attendance has dwindled to around twenty people for some time now, 

and they are only taking in half of the money needed for a bare bones 

budget, they have come to the painful decision to close their doors 

after 157 years of ministry in West Allentown. Ripple Community, Inc. 

is purchasing the building with plans to turn the church into low        

income apartments, so the building will continue to minister to the   

area. Emmanuel’s Consistory and the PennNorthEast Conference have offered us their 2016 Allen digital 

organ for free. The organ is valued at $75,000. Our only cost is for it to be removed and reinstalled in our     

sanctuary, plus seven additional new speakers for our specific acoustics. ULC’s Church Council has                

unanimously approved Worship and Music’s recommendation to accept the proposal, and several donors 

have already covered the $21,040 needed to complete the project.  

 ULC’s current organ is a 2000   Rodgers electronic with obsolete analog technology. This newer  

instrument utilizes newer digital technology, providing a noticeably higher quality and larger variety of 

sounds. Thanks to Allen Organ Company’s innovative “music sampling” technology, in which multiple pipe 

organs were carefully recorded pipe by pipe then stored in the console, the various stops of this organ 

sound more like a true pipe  organ. Stored in the computer banks of this instrument are actually four 

complete organs: an Allen classic organ, a German Baroque organ (perfect for playing Bach or Handel 

with the authentic sound), a French romantic organ (perfect for playing Franck or Vierne), and an Aeolian-

Skinner American organ (perfect for playing any American composers). It has a beautiful clarity and trans-

parency that gives life to hymns and liturgy, and has the resources needed to play the broad scope of   

organ repertoire.  

 You may be wondering how Union Lutheran was chosen to receive such a generous gift? Susan 

Frickert and her late husband Ken have had a close relationship to Emmanuel’s parishioners since Susan 

served as Director of Music and Ken served the congregation as Interim Pastor for a period of time back in 

the 1980’s. Two of Emmanuel’s choir members, Kathy Heckman and her brother, Les Barthoiomew, 

joined Sacred Voices when Susan founded it at St. John’s UCC, Nazareth, and they have continued to par-

ticipate in that choir over the years. Kathy is   Emmanuel’s current Consistory President, and Les is Em-

manuel’s Treasurer. When they considered the idea of offering Emmanuel’s organ to another congrega-

tion, their first thought was Union Lutheran, where  Susan is currently the Director of Music.  

 The people of Emmanuel are so thankful that their instrument will continue to be played in      

worship services and sacred concerts. They have invited us to participate in their final worship celebration 

on Sunday, November 27 at 3:00 p.m. A good number of singers from    Union Chorale and our Praise 

Band will be joining with their choir to sing two of their favorite anthems for that special service. As part 

of the liturgy, the organ will be symbolically given to Susan Frickert, Lynne         Banzhoff and Pastor Camp 

as representatives for ULC. We are truly humbled and grateful that this part of   Emmanuel’s legacy of 

great church music will continue on to enhance ULC’s worship services.  

 We will keep you posted as to the exciting moving date of the organ - we’re hoping it might even 

be in time for our Christmas Eve services!                                                            Susan Frickert 



      Save the Date 

Fellowship is hosting a 

Winter Paint Party 

$20 per person 

February 12, 2023 

More details to follow 

Church Directory  

Didn’t get your photo taken yet? 

Was it difficult to find a time that worked with everyone’s 

activities and schedules? 

Do you still want to be in the Church Directory? 

NO PROBLEM!  
We have added more times! 

Contact Katie and she can find  

 a time that fits your schedule.   










